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3rd June 2022 

 
Dear School Community, 
 
Term 2 continues to be an exceptionally busy term, but it is pleasing to see the smiles on the faces of our students as 
they excitedly talk of the various learning experiences they are taking part in. Between performances, incursions, 
excursions and discos, they too are very busy. 
 
PARENT AND TEACHER MEETINGS 
As advised in the recent COMPASS Newsfeed, the Semester 1 Parent and Teacher Meetings will take place on Thursday 
23rd June, 2022. On this day the students will be dismissed at 1:30pm, to enable meetings to start at 2pm. Parents and 
Carers can book their meeting times through the COMPASS App which has already gone live. As per our Meet the 
Teacher chats in Term 1, all staff will be located in the Gym for ease of access. OSHC will be providing care from 1:30pm 
for those families that require it, but you must book in early as places are limited.  
 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The Annual General Meeting of School Council will take place at 6pm on Wednesday 15th June, 2022. As advised in the 
recent COMPASS Newsfeed, for those parents and carers wishing to attend, we kindly ask that you register your 
interest by 4pm Tuesday 14th June, via an email to coburg.west.ps@edcuation.vic.gov.au with AGM Attendance in the 
subject line. This will enable us to get a sense of numbers attending and allocate the adequate space required for this 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Friday 3rd June Coburg West Disco night 
6pm-7pm Grades Prep, 1 & 2 

7.30pm Grades 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Wednesday 8th June World of Maths Grades 3 and 4 

Monday 13th June Queen’s Birthday PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wednesday 15th June School Council AGM re 2021 school year 6:00 to 6:30pm 

Thursday 16th June Grade 6 Market Grade 6 

Wednesday 22nd June Movie Day Grade 6 

Thursday 23rd June 
Parent & Teacher Meetings 
From 2pm to 7pm in Gym 

Students dismissed 1:30pm  
Book via COMPASS 

Friday 24th June END OF TERM 2 Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Monday 11th July START OF TERM 3 / Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 12th July Students Return for Term 3 Resume 9.00am 

Mon 25th to Wed 27th July  Grade 5 Camp TBC 

Mon 15th to Fri 19th August SCIENCE WEEK Whole School Events 

Mon 22nd to Fri 26th August BOOK WEEK Whole School Events 

Monday 22nd August Book Week Dress Up Day Whole school 

Wed 31st Aug to Fri 2nd Sept Grade 4 Camp TBC 

Friday 16th September END OF TERM 3 Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Monday 3rd October START OF TERM 4 Resume 9.00am 

Monday 31st October Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 1st November Melbourne Cup Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 20th December END OF TERM 4 Dismissal at 1.30pm 
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meeting. This half hour meeting will review the Annual Report for the 2021 School Year, which will then be publicly 
shared on our school website after the meeting.  
 
MANY THANKS TO THE COMMUNITY GROUP  
I can speak from personal experience that the School Disco was a hit on Friday night. The dance floor was full the 
whole night, with students having a wonderful time dancing the night away with their friends. Once again, it was 
wonderful to see so many volunteers helping out with supervision, sign in/out, photo booth and the parent waiting 
lounge. A big cheer to Louise and Celia for leading this event. 
There are still ample opportunities ahead for you to support the work of our Community Group, with the upcoming 
Pie Drive, the Inter-School Parent Football match (otherwise known as the Shore Reserve Showdown) and the 
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle amongst other things between now and the end of year. 
 
EDCUATION WEEK – OPEN CLASSROOMS 
A big thank you goes out to all the parents and carers that visited our classrooms during the open morning and 
afternoon held in Education Week. It was wonderful to see so many of you wandering in and out of classrooms across 
our school to see our students in action. While some of you observed the students creating in Performing Arts and 
Visual Arts, exploring maths concepts or practising their sports skills, I know that some of you also enjoyed a trip back 
in time watching classes being taken in our historic classroom on the third floor.  
 
IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

• 2023 Enrolments are open. If your child is of age to commence school next year, please contact or visit the 

office to collect an enrolment pack. If you know of a friend, neighbour or relative within our school zone who 

also have a child ready for school in 2023, have them contact the office to arrange a personalised enrolment 

tour of the school. 

 

• 2022 Parent Payments/Essential Learning Items are now called Voluntary Financial Contributions/Curriculum 

Contributions. These contributions cover the costs of your child’s learning and wellbeing, for example all 

stationary items used in class and specialist classes, as well as providing the services of our (busiest staff 

member) School Nurse Sue. These contributions can still be made via COMPASS, with more information 

available on our website at Parent Payments. 

 

 

• EOFY Tax Deductible Donations can be made to either our Building Fund or Library Fund. These donations can 

also be made via COMPASS, with the office staff issuing receipts for all donations made. All monies raised in 

these funds, have contributed to such things as new carpets and floorings across all Prep, Grade 1 and 2 

classrooms, along with hundreds of books being purchased to build reading collections across our school.  

 

• As we have already seen this term, many students and staff are being 

heavily impacted by colds and influenza. I urge all families to consider 

keeping their children at home while they are unwell or have 

symptoms such as fever, coughing, sneezing or a runny nose.  

 

 

Keep warm and well. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/page/215/Parent-Payments
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 
Prep L Frankie We are Respectful Adelaide We are Learners Ms Lebon / Ms Corn 
Prep P Milana We are Respectful Paige We are Respectful Mr Pennington 
Prep Y Raffy We are Respectful Addie We are Learners Ms Youla 

1B   Zoe We are Learners Ms Bindloss 
1D Edison We are Learners Hazel We Care Mr Peric 
1P Ivy We are Safe Sebastian We are Learners Ms Preston 

2A Seth We are Respectful Tully We Care Ms Alihos 

2F Jesse We are Respectful Anna We are Safe Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Ella We are Learners Lux We Care Mr Niciak 
3B Maider We are Learners Georgia We are Learners Ms Blackman 
3R Iggy We Care Teddy We are Respectful Mr Robinson 
3S Ari We are Learners Erol We are Safe Ms Spiteri / Ms Pavich 
4K Amelia We are Learners Jack We are Learners Mr Krauss 
4M Thomas We are Learners   Ms Mardesic 
4R Madeline We are Learners Panos We are Learners Ms Rigby 
5B Georgie We are Learners Emmeline We are Learners Ms Blatti / Ms Mckenzie 
5R Ned We are Learners Angelique We Care Ms Roberts 
5T Maddie We are Learners Jomei We are Respectful Mr Torpey 
6F Ashley We are Learners Alexander We are Learners Ms Franco 
6J Giulia We are Learners   Mr Jenkins 
6K Chiara  Ander We are Safe Mr Kashani 

 

 
CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being 

Good Citizens by exhibiting positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 
 

 27th May 3rd June 

Green House Vivien 3R Romarios 2F 

Red House Milana 3S Christopher 4R 

Blue House Ollie 2N James Prep Y 

Gold House Eleni 3R Will Prep Y 
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GRADE 6 ECONOMICS EXCURSION 
 

 
 
On Thursday the 2nd of June the Grade 6’s had an excursion 
to the CBD -that stands for Central Business District - to learn 
about economics. 
 

We met our tour guide at Fed Square where he told us some 
history, and showed us around. At Fed Square, we looked at 
a statue of Nova Peris, who was the first Aboriginal to win a 
Gold Medal at the Olympics and first Indigenous Woman 
elected to federal parliament. We looked at the Melbourne 
Coat of Arms -which had a bull, a sheep, a whale, and a ship, 
for meat, wool, fishing and shipping, the main industries of 
Melbourne at the time. We also tried a native plant could tried 
pig face, it didn't taste very good.  
 

After that we left Fed Square and went to an Hosier Lane, filled with street art but used to be 
a lot of clothing factories. Next we headed to a fancy office which smelt like ham & cheese 
toasties. We were all super hungry! 
 

Finally, we went to an alleyway where we played two-up, 
which is illegal on every day but Anzac Day. This is 
because two-up was the only game the soldiers could 
play while sitting in the trenches.  
 

We each got a souvenir which was a half penny.  
 

By Isla & Willa :) 
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BSC Twilight Market 2022 - CALLING ALL STALLHOLDERS! 
The Annual Brunswick Secondary College Twilight Market is scheduled for October 7 (5.00pm 

to 9.00pm). 

 

This is one of the most anticipated events on our school calendar, is always well attended 

and makes for a fabulous and fun community celebration. 

 

The SRC Twilight Market Committee are currently seeking stallholders who would like to take 

part and who can use this fabulous opportunity to reach our community. 

 

Beginning at the low flat fee of $25, businesses or individuals can secure a stall space, and 

secure exposure of their business to hundreds of attendees - an absolute bargain! 

 

If you (or someone you know) would like to participate, please complete the Expression of 

Interest online form as soon as possible,  and spread the word if you can.  Spaces are limited, 

so be quick! 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DNu0GZvPzUkWkVll8uyPiPvD0BEiqEUdCpUQvRK6fwtVUME1VSDA0TVFZUFFFMTVDVE8xTVY2QUhLTiQlQCN0PWcu&data=05%7C01%7CMark.Colagrande%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cda140f8741364248217108da441d2e89%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637897189455915523%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jArHefUXoc0Axa%2BaPyEPkWdLy%2BNwSK0JrY4%2BicgwNTU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DNu0GZvPzUkWkVll8uyPiPvD0BEiqEUdCpUQvRK6fwtVUME1VSDA0TVFZUFFFMTVDVE8xTVY2QUhLTiQlQCN0PWcu&data=05%7C01%7CMark.Colagrande%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cda140f8741364248217108da441d2e89%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637897189455915523%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jArHefUXoc0Axa%2BaPyEPkWdLy%2BNwSK0JrY4%2BicgwNTU%3D&reserved=0
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